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Dear Parents,
Welcome back. We trust that you all had a happy and peaceful Christmas and New Year. 
We are writing this letter to inform you of the curriculum overview for the coming weeks. Our topic for the first half of the term is ‘Weather’. This topic has a specific Science and Geography focus. The children will learn about different types of weather and make associations between the weather and seasons. 
The curriculum coverage in each subject for this term will be as follows: 
	Literacy
	Phonics, Writing and Reading progression through Read Write Inc. Please check your child’s book bag regularly for new sound sheets. Please note: your child will not necessarily learn new sounds every week, as the programme is designed so that they spend time consolidating their learning through using the guided reading books and through writing activities. 
Writing Unit: Traditional tales – The Three Little Pigs.

	Numeracy 

	Addition and Subtraction –

To represent and use number bonds and related subtraction facts within 20. To read, write and solve mathematical statements involving addition (+), subtraction (-) and equals (=) signs. 
Place Value –

To count to 50 forwards and backwards from any number. To count, read and write numbers to 50 in numerals.

	RE


	Parables – Learn that parables have meanings and some people try and live out the meaning of a parable.  We will talk about their own experiences of helping others, of doing wrong and being forgiven.

	Science
	Seasonal Change – Observe changes across the four seasons. Describe how day length varies and gather evidence to describe the general types of weather.

	ICT
	Computing – Learning how to give computers instructions and programming. Using Bee bots in groups in the classroom.

	Geography
	Weather – Make associations between the weather and seasons.  understand the impact that the weather has on everyday lives.

	Music
	Weather Sounds - Listen to the sound of different types of weather e.g. wind, rain, hail, thunder and lightning. 

Children use their bodies and different instruments to make weather sounds. 

Weather songs 

	Art
	Use different mediums each week to show different types of weather.

Artists: Turner – Watercolour skies, clouds, storms.

Jackson Pollock – Paint splatters = rain.


Other messages:
Water:  Please ensure that your child has a named water bottle in school everyday.
Tissues:  We have had many kind donations of boxes of tissues which have now all been used. If you might be able to send in another box it would be very much appreciated. 
Reading: 

Over the holidays, we reviewed our current system of changing your child’s reading books and would like to trial a new way of giving school reading books out.

Your child’s reading books will now be changed on a _____________________of each week. They will still come home with three books and these should be read over the course of the week.

Following on from Mrs Earp’s Literacy letter at the end of last term, children should be reading each book at least twice before having all three changed the following week. One of the many Year One reading objectives requires children to reread texts to ensure understanding, fluency and accuracy. 

Please continue to comment on your child’s reading in their log book to let us know they have read the books so then we are able to change them appropriately. 

Our Bug Club scheme is fully updated for your child to access outside of school at www.activelearnprimary.co.uk  if you or your child needs help with Bug Club or requires their log in name please do not hesitate to ask us. 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions or queries. We look forward to an exciting term ahead with the children and really appreciate all the support you give them to consolidate their learning at home. 
Kind regards, 
Mrs M. Moore and Mrs C. Martin 
